











Carmen: Aaron hasn't been here for a lot of the meetings, but we have been making our main focus on keeping it scaled down, and the cost down. We understand that the community needs something and we don't want it to turn in to the WA Cricket field, we just want something for the community. So we have focused on keeping the costs down. I understand where Aaron was coming from. But I would hate to think that all this time has gone in to it. And it will just get thrown out. I'd hate to think that's the attitude the council will take.

Cr King: We'll wait for the architects to put their costs together, but my estimate is at least \$3 million as per the square metre rate. But we'll wait for the formal costs to come in. If you work out the per square metre rate, adding in services etc, you can come up with a price fairly quickly. \$3 million is on the light side. I'm just trying to set the scene of what it is likely to be, and that's excluding the oval. So it's going to be a significant contribution from council, which is hard to do without grant funding, impossible without a loan from treasury. Council has a LTFP that has all these projects and needs to assess all these projects together. And one of the big determinates will be what council decides with Muehea, which will have a big impact on what it can afford and when in regard to other projects.

Cr Angus – Its really important that we have ourselves in a position to be ready to be able to attract grant funding again and that will be the determining factor whether it happens or not or when.

Cr King: Council can do this project, dependent on what it decides with Muehea. That's what council has to decide. How much money does it want to spend on Muehea, or does it want to spend less at Muehea and go down the path of proceeding with Lower Chittering sooner rather than later. It will be interesting to see what council decides.

Cr Angus: Any further questions? - No

**6. CURRENT / OUTSTANDING ACTIONS:**

Action	Responsible	Status
Schematic Design Report	Site Architectural Studio	Supplied

**Overall outcome of meeting:** Waiting to see the final report and once Council have considered it we will meet again.

**7. NEXT MEETING** – TBA: wait to see the report.

**8. CLOSURE:** meeting closed by Cr Angus at 5.58pm